

Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Deputy CEO Jennifer Piper-Gale MA MSc Executive Principal Laura Sanchez Associate Principal Della Bartram

Dear Parent/Carer

Humphrey Perkins Prom - Class of 2024

Humphrey Perkins is very excited to announce that our Year 11 Prom will be taking place on Wednesday 26th June 2024, 7pm – 11pm at The Pumping Station in Cropston, LE7 7GB.

The Prom is an opportunity for our Year 11 cohort to experience a night full of fun with their friends and peers for one last time. There are many reasons to attend the Prom including making long-lasting memories with friends and saying final goodbyes to each other. The Humphrey Perkins Prom Committee is busy planning and arranging the event, which is sure to be an amazing experience.

As Head of Year 11, I hope to see as many Year 11 students as possible, celebrating their five years at Humphrey Perkins, in style. The year group has worked extremely hard to reach this point and will continue to do so throughout the duration of the exam season. They therefore deserve an opportunity to celebrate everything they have achieved.

Eligibility Rules

I delivered an assembly on Friday 16th March about the Prom and the eligibility rules. This date was for all students to be given a fresh start and the opportunity to attend their Year 11 Prom. The following criteria were discussed during assembly and must be adhered to:

- You must have good attendance
- You must be punctual to tutor time, assembly and all lessons (NO truancy)
- Positive conduct you must have more reward points than behaviour points
- Positive behaviour log no bridge referrals and no suspensions
- We would like you to be attending boost sessions or online tutoring you will have to complete at least 9
 sessions to be allowed to attend

The final decision for entry to the Prom rests with Mrs Bartram and Mr Buck. As this is an optional event, staff will be giving up an evening to enable the event to run and we all need to have a fantastic time which has been earned by being kind, well-behaved and working hard.

Tickets

Tickets will cost £42 and will be available to purchase via Beehive from Monday 4th March. To secure a place, full payment must be paid by 1st May 2024. (Please note that the tickets are non-refundable). The ticket price includes a welcome drink, a two-course meal, disco and unlimited visits to the photobooth. It does not include additional soft drinks (approx. £3 each), which will need to be purchased from the alcohol-free bar. Entry to the Prom is by ticket only and therefore if a student is not on the ticket list, they will not be able to gain entry on the night. In the event of this happening parents will be contacted and expected to collect their son or daughter.













Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Deputy CEO Jennifer Piper-Gale MA MSc Executive Principal Laura Sanchez Associate Principal Della Bartram

Venue

The venue is The Pumping Station, Cropston, LE7 7GB. The dress code is Dress to Impress!

Security

Parents are expected to arrange for students to be dropped off and collected. The venue is secure and cannot be accessed by anyone other than our students and staff. Students will not be allowed to leave the venue during the course of the evening.

Collection

The Prom will finish at 11pm and students will then be available for collection from the venue. Please ensure that there is someone to collect your child as we **cannot let students leave the venue unsupervised**.

Code of conduct

We operate a **strict no alcohol policy**. If a member of staff suspects that a student is under the influence of alcohol or drugs, parents will be informed and will be expected to collect their son/daughter immediately. In the event of illness, parents/carers will be informed and will be asked to collect their child.

Students are expected to behave appropriately for the occasion of a formal evening celebration; they are representing the school. However, should the behaviour of a student during the evening not meet our high expectations, parents/carers will be contacted.

Prom clothing and accessories hire

We appreciate that Prom can be an expensive experience and we wouldn't want this to be a reason for you not to be able to attend. We have Prom dresses, suits and accessories that can be hired free of charge. If you would like to speak to someone with regards to this please email

Mrs Black: terri.black@humphreyperkins.org.uk Mrs Ryan: elizabeth.ryan@humphreyperkins.org.uk

Year book

We are also excited to share information on our year book. We have outsourced a company to produce our year book, an exciting purchase for your child to purchase and treasure as a memory of their time at Humphrey Perkins. The year book will cost £10.50 which will be available to purchase via Beehive. In order for your child's name and photo to be included in the year book, can you please complete and return the slip to A dmin as soon as possible. Without consent, your child will not be part of the year book.













Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Deputy CEO Jennifer Piper-Gale MA MSc Executive Principal Laura Sanchez Associate Principal Della Bartram

Terms and conditions

By making payment online, I acknowledge:

- I have read and understood the contents of this letter.
- I will ensure that there is someone to collect my child from the venue at the end of the Prom.
- I understand that should my son/daughter fail to adhere to the code of conduct required on the night that I will be required to collect him/her immediately.
- In the event of an emergency, the school will use the contact and medical information already held at Humphrey Perkins School. (If any of this is incorrect, I will contact the school to update this information).

We are all looking forward to an enjoyable evening.

Thank you for your support as always.

Yours sincerely,

Mr M Buck

Head of Year 11









